
 

 
 

September 27, 2024 

Mr. Phil Lam 
Beneficial Ownership Operations and Innovation Chief 
Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN) 
Department of the Treasury 
2070 Chain Bridge Road 
Vienna, Virginia 22182 
 
Mr. Phil Lam: 
 
The Georgia Society of Certified Public Accountants (GSCPA) respectfully requests FinCEN provide filing 
relief for Hurricane Debby victims in the affected areas of Georgia. 
 
The Internal Revenue Service has granted filing relief until February 3, 2025. We are requesting the same relief 
for affected residents of Georgia who have an FBAR and/or BOI filing requirement. 
 
FinCEN has graciously granted FBAR filing relief for affected Georgia residents and businesses in the past and 
we are deeply appreciative. 
 
In addition, we ask that you indicate FinCEN will work with any FBAR or BOI filer who lives outside the 
disaster area but whose records required to meet the deadline are in the affected area, regardless of where the 
filer resides. This can be done in the form of a press release. 
 
Hurricane Debby caused significant damage to businesses and residences in the southern half of the state of 
Georgia. Taxpayers and tax professionals are working diligently to comply with filing deadlines; however, 
many have experienced substantial losses and disruption to their lives and their businesses. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please contact me directly at 404-877-
2154 or through email at don.cook@gscpa.org. 
Respectfully, 
 

       
 
Don Cook 
Vice President. Legislative Affairs 
The Georgia Society of CPAs 
 
The Georgia Society of CPAs is the premier professional organization for CPAs in the state of Georgia. With almost 12,000 members 
throughout the state, the purpose of GSCPA is to achieve excellence by providing superior advocacy, leadership, service, lifelong 
learning, and personal and professional development opportunities. For more information, visit www.gscpa.org. 
 
 


